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Saturday 4 March 2017  
School Fete 
 

 

Monday 6 March 2017  
Parent Information Session ɀ Positive 

Body Image  
 

 

Tuesday 7 March 2017  
Prep Parent Info Evening ɀ 6.30pm  
 

Wednesday 22 March 2017  
Parent Teacher Meetings ɀ from 2.00pm 

for grades 1 to 6  
 

 

 

KONNECTIVE: All parents wishing to 
receive notification of school events and 
alerts should now be signed up to 
Konnective via the smartphone App.  
Remember to answer yes to push 
notifications.   

   

 

The Albert Park Wa y  

Important dates:  

3 March  2017 

Act Safely Be Kind and Fair  Respect EveryoneɅs 
Rights 

One Voice at  
a Time 

Keep Trying 

School Vision Statement:   

We are a unique village community, 

becoming life-long learners with  

high expectations. 
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PrincipalɅs Report  
There is such a buzz around the school as we prepare for the Fete! Many 

people have been work ing for several months to make this a great day of 

community building and fundraising. I hope all families have made plans 

to attend and have invited friends and family.   The weather will be just 

perfect. Special thanks to Carolyn, Deb and Alan who seem to  have been 

working full time at school this year as they prepare for Saturday. Many, 

many families have also been very generous with support and we will 

acknowledge this after the Fete. I know that we will have a wonderful time 

together on Saturday.  

The contractors did an outstanding job ensuring the back of the school 

was clear for the FETE and the rest of the term. The scooter and bike racks 

have been reinstated and it is now time for all students to park their bikes 

and scooters in the racks. Please do n ot attach them to school fences.  

The School Council elections are now complete. Congratulations to 

Andrew Wilson, James Meldrum, Leah Morgan and Masa Music who now 

join the council for a two -year period. Other members of the school 

council are Amy Guy, Ala n Richardson, Deb Cafferkey, Sue Pattison, Luke 

Duffy and Kate Seager. The Principal is always the executive officer of a 

school council.   Thank you to the wonderful councillors who will all work 

together, within the DET guidelines, to make our school an e ven better 

school.   APPS is on a journey of continuous improvement and we always 

invite everyone to give us feedback. Our next School Council meeting is on 

March 20
th

 

This week we said goodbye to Jane Armanasco. We wish Jane and Alex 

much joy as they await  the birth of their new baby. I am sure brother Elliott 

will be a wonderful help to Mum and Dad now that he is a big Grade 1 boy!  

Zlatka has let us know that she is no longer able to work as our gardener. 

In the four years she has been our gardener, we ha ve eaten many new 

foods and she has helped in the staffroom cooking lessons. Now, there is 

an opportunity for new volunteers. Please contact the office if you can 

help. Without a band of volunteers, we will be unable to keep the garden  
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PrincipalɅs Report Ɏ.contɅd 
going in the present form. Some parents have suggested that we 

investigate vertical gardens and turn the current garden space into more 

fake grass for playing. At this time of the year, watering our garden is a 

big undertaking each week. This takes over 5 hours. We cou ld set timers 

on vertical gardens to water overnight and save loss of water from 

evaporation.  

 

Due to the low number of students using the Bridport Street crossing, 

Shirley, the crossing supervisor, has been relocated to a busier school 

crossing. Because of this, cars parking in Moubray Street need to be very 

vigilant when they reverse back into the street. Please consider parking in 

Bridport Street and walking the extra short distance to school.  

 

This year the Preps have been entering their classrooms at 8.50am. On 

Monday all teachers will open their doors at 8.50am and students can 

enter their classrooms to prepare for their day of learning to commence 

promptly at 9 am. The roll will be marked, communications and lunch 

orders actioned. No students will li ne up in the morning and parents are 

gently reminded not to enter classrooms at this time to enable the 

administration work to be completed without interruptions. The music is 

a reminder for students who are still outside, to quickly make your way 

into the  classroom. If a student arrives after 9am they must got to the 

office for a late pass. We will be collecting data on attendance and 

punctuality as part of our school review this year.  

 

The Peer School Review will occur during Terms 2 and 3 when we will be  

reviewing the strategies of the current School Strategic Plan and out of 

this will grow a new four - year plan. We will be asking students, parents 

and staff to participate in surveys and focus groups to gather feedback. 

When we have set our dates for thes e events, I will communicate these to 

you and give you plenty of notice for the parent events.  

 

Elaine. 

 

 

We invite you to take a look at the Facebook page for the news 

South Melbourne Primary School in Ferrars Street:  

https://www.facebook.com/SouthMelbournePrimary/  

GENERAL 

INFORMATION  

Camp, Sports & Excursions 

Fund (CSEF) 

If you hold a valid concession card 

or health care card you may be 

eligible for CSEF. The allowance will 

be paid to the sc hool to use 

towards expenses relating to 

camps, excursions or sporting 

activities for the benefit of your 

child.  The annual amount per 

primary school student is $125.   

Please contact the school office 

IMMEDIATELY for an application 

form or download from 

www.education.vic.gov.au/csef   

 

 

School bags  in stock  

The school bag is back in stock and 

available at the school office ɀ the 

cost is $40.00  

 

 

Remaining Assembly dates for 

term 1  

Due to school camps an d various 

activities by the Grade 5 and 6 

students,  we will  be holding 

assembly at 3.00 on the following 

Fridays only in Term 1 : 

March 10   

March 17   

March 31 @ 2.00pm (last day of term)  

 

 

Parent Teacher Meetings ɀ 

Wednesday 22 March from 

2.00pm  

Parent Teacher meetings will be 

held on Wednesday 22 March  

from 2.00pm  for grades 1 to 6.  

https://www.facebook.com/SouthMelbournePrimary/
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/csef
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 3 March 2017   The Albert Park Way  

SUSTAINABILITY NEWS GENERAL 

INFORMATION  
 

Grade 6 Canberra Camp  

 

 

Students at Albert Park Primary 

undertook  an education tour of the 

national capital. Students were  

given the opportunity to participate 

in a variety of educational 

programs with a focus on 

AustraliaɅs history, culture, history 

and democracy.  
 

The Australian Government 

recognises the importance of all 

young Australians bein g able to 

visit the national capital as part of 

their Civics and Citizen education. 

To assist families meeting the cost 

of the excursion the Australian 

Government is contributing 

funding of $30 per student under 

the Parliament and Civics Education 

Rebate program towards those 

costs.  The rebate is paid directly to 

the school upon completion if the 

excursion .  

 

 

PARENT INFORMATION SESSION  

PROMOTING POSITIVE BODY IMAGE: A GUIDE FOR PARENTS 

Monday 6 March 2017 ɀ 6.30pm  

 

Promoting Positive Body Image: A guide for parents  is designed as part 

of the Whole School Approach series of workshops for promoting 

positive body image in primary school years. The 60 min workshop is 

designed to provide evidence -based information cov ering topics 

including the role of body image and the media, risk factors and 

warning signs of eating disorders and role modelling and protective 

factors within the home environment.   

Students in Grades 4, 5 and 6 will be taking part in workshops that are  

age appropriate, interactive and activity based. The focuses for these 

workshops are:  

¶ promoting positive body image  

¶ improving media literacy  

¶ encouraging self -acceptance  

¶ highlighting the importance of social connection.  

      

Cost per family:  $5.00. 

ALL FAMILIES WELCOME! 

  

CLASS PARENT REPS FOR 2017 

As you can see by the list below we still have some grades without a rep. All  

If you can help please let the office or your teacher know and we will add 

you to the list and give you your class emails.  We  will have a short meeting 

soon when have all the classes covered just to let you know whatɅs what! 

Please contact the school office or email reidy.jedda.m@edumail.vic.gov.au  if you 

would like to be y our class rep for this year.  

The role  is not an onerous one  and often two people share, so feel free to grab a 

buddy and get involved .   

Class Parent Reps role: 

¶ Organise class social events (parent get -togethers)  

¶ Pass on messages from their teacher/s  

¶ Send communications from the fundraising committee of school council 

and generally keep their class informed/reminded of upcoming events  

 

3A Ayse Ozturk   

5C Jane Coker  

5K Clare Kearney  

6B Alison Bettanin   

 

PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE OR EMAIL: 

reidy.jedda.m@edumail.vic.gov.au  if you would like to be a Class Rep.  

 

mailto:reidy.jedda.m@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:reidy.jedda.m@edumail.vic.gov.au
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ANIMACHIN 

Make an amazing claymation movie in 8 after school sessions.  

Work with clay, came ras & computers to create your  

own movie masterpiece. Work in teams to write a  

script, create characters and sets, learn animation  

techniques and software and record your own voice  

to bring your animation to life. Students are given  

guidance by Alex Mach in, an experienced animator  

who has worked with children for over 10 years.  

8 week After School workshop  

Gasworks Arts Park  

ages 8+  4pm to 5:30pm   

$240 

May 4th to June 22nd  

Albert Park Physiotherapy  

Albert Park Physiotherapy continues to provide 

accredited quality care to the local community 

since it was first established in 1967. As a family 

friendly practice, our highly experienced staff cater 

for the musculoskeletal needs of all age groups. To 

make an appointment, please ring 9690 5858 or 

request a n appointment via our website 

www.albertparkphysio.com.au  

              CAMPBLUE 

¶ Campers choose their own schedule from  15+ 

activities on offer daily including: AFL, Tennis, 

basketball, Soccer, Glee Club , Dance, Chess, 

Zumba, Arts & Crafts, Cooking and more!  

¶ 1:6 Staff ratio  

¶ Programs for Prep - Year 8 

http://www.albertparkphysio.com.au/


 

 

 

 

VICFLICK YOUTH ULTIMATE  Ages 8-14 

This is to notify you that you that Ultimate VictoriaɅs new Youth Program VicFlick will be starting up again this Saturday 18th 

February at Ron Barassi Snr Park, Docklands. The coach for the session will be Kelli Browne ɀ Multiple time Australian T eam 

representative and national championship winner.  

The program offers young people the opportunity to learn and develop their skills in the sport in an accessible, fun and soci al 

environment. UltimateɅs unique delivery teaches participants leadership skills such as conflict resolution, resilience and self -belief 

that benefits them both on and off the field.  

When: Saturdays 11.30am ɀ 12.30pm  

Where: Ron Barassi Snr Park, Docklands Drive, Docklands  

Who: Girls and boys aged between 8 -14 

Cost: Free 

You can view a copy of the flyer here:  

http://www.ultimatevictoria.com.au/wp -content/uploads/VicFlick -Flyer-Feb2017.pdf   

How to get involved: Players and parents ɀ sign up on the day.  

Coaches and administrators: contact Ultimate VictoriaɅs Development Officer Jack Toebelman - jack@ultimatevictoria.com.a u 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ultimatevictoria.com.au/wp-content/uploads/VicFlick-Flyer-Feb2017.pdf
http://ultimatevictoria.cmail19.com/t/d-i-hjjyulk-l-r/
mailto:jack@ultimatevictoria.com.au
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